

The Planning Officer Winchester City Council Planning Department City Offices Colebrook Street Winchester Hampshire SO23 9LJ

04 September 2023

3B Temple Quay House 2 The Square Bristol BS1 6PN Direct Line: 0303 444 5570 Customer Services: 0303 444 5000

Email: ECAT@planninginspectorate.gov.uk www.gov.uk/planning-inspectorate

Your Ref: 21/00168/COU

Our Ref: APP/L1765/C/23/3328886

Dear Sir/Madam,

Town and Country Planning Act 1990 Appeal by Shedfield Equestrian Centre Site Address: Shedfield Equestrian Centre, Botley Road, Shedfield, Southampton, Hampshire, SO32 2HN

I enclose a copy of our letter to the appellant(s) asking for the fee in connection with their appeal(s).

The fee must be received by you on or before 18 September 2023.

If the full fee is not received by you on or before the date specified, any appeal(s) on ground (a) will lapse and the planning merits cannot be considered.

You must let me know whether a fee has been received or not on or before the above date.

Yours sincerely,

Enforcement Appeals Officer

Enforcement Appeals Officer

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/planning-inspectorate-privacy-notices

Where applicable, you can use the internet to submit documents, to see information and to check the progress of cases through the Planning Portal. The address of our search page is - www.planningportal.gov.uk/planning/appeals/online/search